
Town of Hamden Town Board Meeting of August 3, 2022

Superintendent of Highways Lenci reported that his department installed a 
sluice pipe on Stevens Road.  Roads have been marked for ditching and 
culvert repairs.  Carmen and Stevens Roads are on a list to be stoned.  

Deb Renwick from Wayne Bank came to the board and presented a baseball
diamond shadow box with Hamden baseballs form past years to the Town.  
The board thanked Deb for her generosity.  

Wastewater report in Hamden reported a daily flow in of 6,441 gallon and 
about 200,000 for the month.  

The land closing has been completed from the Town of Hamden to Placek 
for unneeded property in the Water District number 2.  

The damaged walkway at the park has been repaired.  

Gas, diesel fuel, and heating oil was bid out and the following were accepted
for the upcoming year.  1.  Ethanol free gas to Mirabito for a fluctuating 
price of $4.19,  2.  Propane bid to Mirabito for a bid of $1.98 fluctuating,  3.  
Diesel and kerosene awarded to Mirabito for a low bid of $4.13 and $4.73 
respectively and at a firm price.  4.  Heating Fuel awarded to Allison Oil at a 
fluctuating price of $4.29 per gallon.  

Bids were received on a stream stabilization project on West Terry Clove 
and awarded to LaFever Excavating of Bovina for $29,280.  

Hamden Water District 1 annual meeting at the town hall is August 25th at 6 
pm and DeLancey Water District on August 31st at 7 pm.  All are welcome.

You can now report dead cell phone coverages in our area to our website.  
Go under Town Info. And at the bottom of the page is a link to report your 
poor cell coverages.  Simple to do!  

The schoolhouse museum is scheduled to be open the last Sunday of the 
month from 1-4 pm.  

The 3-year union contract with the highway workers was approved after 
several sessions of negotiations.  Marshfield and Endress were Town reps in 
the negotiating process. 

Respectfully submitted by Wayne Marshfield

September 7, 2022 Town Board Meeting Agenda

1. 2023 Budget dates as mandated by law



2. Status of Town Hall septic replacement
3. Status of West Terry Clove Stream stabilization project.
4. Clean Energy program 
5. Signing of Union Insurance contract for next 3 years. 
6. Changes in Constellation contract from variable to fixed
7. DEP land acquisition on Launt Hollow
8. Wastewater Report
9. Other that may come before the board

Delaware County Board of Supervisors Meeting of August 24, 2022

A resolution was approved in accepting a grant in the amount of $5,000 
from Cornell Cooperative Extension to the OFA Tai Chi for Arthritis Program. 

A resolution was approved in transferring funds from the Current Recordings
fund to the Equipment line in the Sheriff’s office to purchase a desktop 
computer for the pistol clerk for $1,981.  

A resolution was approved in the Social Services Department to transfer 
funds from the Medical Services line to the Committee on Special Education 
for $110,000.  The current budget allotted funds for two children in that 
program and we now have three.  These are children that require special 
educational facilities.   

A resolution was approved in Solid Waste to transfer funding from the Fund 
Balance to funds for disposal of C&D, tires, oil lube, and lease of mobile 
equipment all in the amount of $199,000.  

A resolution was approved in DPW to transfer funds from Personal Services 
to funds for fuel oil, propane, lube, and supplies in the amount of $250,000.

A resolution was approved to decrease the contract by $53,224 on the Knox
Avenue, Downsville bridge project.  Total project cost will now be $795,000. 

A resolution was approved to authorize the publication of a public hearing 
regarding the community development block grant program administered 
by Economic Development.  The hearing will be on September 28, 2022 at 1
pm.  

A resolution was approved to dispose of 4 vehicles no longer needed for 
use.  (2007 Chevy Malibu, 2009 Jeep Cherokee, 2014 Ford Fusion, and a 
2014 Ford Focus).  

September 18-24, 2022 was declared in recognition of Sheriff’s Week.  



Respectfully submitted by Wayne Marshfield 


